
SECTION MEETING MINUTES 
 

May 11, 2006 
 
Present: Dale Greene, Larry Gerlach, Rick Hackman, Tony Rossi, Mark Beever, George 
Beever 
 
The President called the meeting to order at 7:05PM. 
 
Treasurer: Larry Gerlach reported a balance of $270.87. New members: Cory & Josh 
Fetzer, 402 east Lehman Street, Lebanon, PA 17046, 717-270-1081. 
 
Webmaster: Tony Rossi reported that he has added a new section to the website, the 
“Library”. The first items that he has put in there are technical documents regarding Estes 
motors. The database for the “Flight Log” portion of the website is being built. Rick 
Hackman will be entering data starting with the earliest Flight Logs, and George Beever 
is entering the most recent. 
 
Section Advisor: Glenn Feveryear could not attend the meeting. 
 
Competition: The plans for RAMTEC-12 are moving along. Larry Gerlach reported that 
we still have several items that had been donated to the club by Dave O’Neal when he 
moved last year. It was decided to hold a silent auction at RAMTEC for two of the items: 
a brand new, never used Aerotech “Mantis” launch pad, and a BMS/Apogee contest-type 
tower launcher. Larry will handle the auction at RAMTEC. In addition, a kit will be 
donated as a door prize. 
 
Old Business: None 
 
New Business: 
 

• Dale reported that he had been contacted by Michelle Bodine of Cub Pack 5, 
Lancaster/Landisville, requesting a rocketry demo sometime in late summer. 

 
• George Beever stated that as he has been entering data into the Flight Log 

database, he has noticed instances of people attending one or two launches, 
displaying great enthusiasm for the hobby and/or the club, and then never 
returning. Possibly closer attention could be paid to this and the people contacted 
by phone. 

 
• Tony Rossi then showed three more of his collection of 16mm NASA films. 

 
The meeting adjourned at 9:05PM 


